
ED CANNON   
I serve as the current Vice President of our LP Board. My interest in 
leadership in Leisure Park grew when I was appointed Committee Chair 
for the LP CC&R Review Committee in 2020. My efforts helped our 
present HOA Board bring the governing documents up to current 
standards. I have worked with the Board to develop, publish, and 
distribute our current Rules and Regulations Booklet, specifically the 
Enforcement Articles, and am currently leading the Board in long-range 
planning for the maintenance and preservation of our road and water 

systems. Dianna (my wife of 57 years) and I are both natives of Youngstown, Ohio. We have two 
sons and three grandsons who all reside here in North Idaho. I earned a degree in Mechanical 
Engineering from Youngstown State University and began a 41-year career with the Aviation 
Division of Goodyear Tire & Rubber Company. Career steps included Development Engineer, 
Field Service Engineer, Western Region Manager, and Major Program Manager in support of 
Military and Commercial Contracts for Aircraft Wheels, Brakes and Tires. Relocations were part 
of the job, as we have lived in Akron, LA, Seattle, and Tucson before finally settling here in 
Leisure Park seven years ago. Farragut State Park became our summer (RV) home for ten years 
following retirement, serving as Volunteer Hosts and performing many other duties to maintain 
the Park in pristine condition for year-round activities. 
 

JOE LYON 
My wife, Deb, and I have lived in Leisure Park for three years. I joined 
the HOA Board to become more involved in our community and to help 
maintain its existing efficient operations. I also serve on the ACC. I am on 
the Communications Committee of the Kootenai Stability & Resilience 
Group (KSRG), a volunteer with the Kootenai County Office of 
Emergency Management, an instructor with the Idaho Fish and Game 
Department, a member of the Hayden Public Safety Commission, and a 
Range Safety Officer at the Fernan Rod and Gun Club and Farragut 
Shooting Range.  My wife currently leads the Leisure Park Calendar of 

Events Committee. I worked at the highest levels of the construction and maintenance of 
commercial properties for over 40 years.  I taught at the college level for nine years and worked 
well with regulations and inspectors.  I am a Journeyman maintenance electrician in 
Washington State.  Prior to moving to Idaho, I served on the HOA Board of Mariner Manor 
condos in Des Moines, WA.  I was president of the Safety Board at Bates Technical College in 
Tacoma, WA.  I have also served on the Board of one of the Seattle area Boys and Girls Club.   

 
 
 
 
 
 



LEE ANN REID  
For the nearly three years, it has been my pleasure working with the 
residents and the current HOA Board of Directors to improve our roads; 
maintain the water system and address the overall safety and amenities 
of the Leisure Park Community while maintaining sustainable and long-
term financial health. This includes leading the negotiations with the 
City of Hayden regarding the Ramsey Road/Honeysuckle Avenue 
Roundabout and its potential impacts on the Leisure Park Community.  
Prior to joining the HOA Board of Directors, I served on a committee to 
review the Leisure Park CC&Rs, By-Laws, and the current Rules and 

Regulations as they relate to the Idaho State and Municipal Laws. 

When Don and I moved into Leisure Park in 2009, we loved the neighborhood and ease of living 
here. Initially we were both working full time, Don for Kaiser Aluminum and myself for the City 
of Spokane as an Attorney Assistant for the Hearing Examiner’s Office. I was responsible for 
scheduling and conducting Land Use Hearings, Administrative Appeals and decisions regarding 
the project/issue. During my tenure with the City of Spokane I also served as an administrator 
in the Parks Department, the Office Assistance Center, and Building and Planning as a Permit 
Tek. Prior to my employment with the City of Spokane I was employed as a Financial Analyst, 
Fleet Manager, and Executive Administrative Assistant for 20 years at ISC Systems, Inc. an 
international banking/ financial software company. Though we both enjoyed our long careers, 
Don retired in 2013 and I retired in 2019. 
 
 
 
 

LARRY RUCSHNER 
Originally from the “wet” side of Washington, I retired in 1999 after serving 
as a Fleet Operation Coordinator for the State of Washington for 30 years.  
While there, I served as President of the American Federation of 
Washington State Employees, Local 491. I also served on the Volunteer Fire 
Department for 15 years, retiring as Assistant Chief. I continued my 
involvement with transportation, driving dump truck, limousine, lumber 
truck and medical transport vehicles.   

In 2011, I moved to California to be with my beloved, Tricia, and her career 
kept us driving from store to store, covering most of the coast line.  In 2020 Tricia decided to retire 
and we moved to Leisure Park, the best thing to happen for both of us.  Since being in Leisure Park 
we have become involved with the various activities and have made many new friends in our 
community!  We serve as Co-Editors of the Leisure Park Newsletter, published monthly, which we 
hope you all enjoy reading.  In addition to writing, we enjoy participating in, leading, and organizing 
many of our Social Club events. My greatest desire is to see that Leisure Park continues to be the 
beautiful community that it is. I would welcome the opportunity to serve on the Board and be a 
part of the great team that has already been established. My leadership experience is strong, as is 
my commitment to the residents. I would be honored to serve in this capacity. 


